
 

 

 

             CITY OF NEWTON, MASSACHUSETTS 

                                        Fair Housing Committee 

 

 

Preserving the Past    Planning for the Future 

 

 
       MEETING MINUTES  

 
Date: March 6, 2024 
Time: 8:30 a.m. 
Place: Virtual (Zoom) 

 
Members Present: Esther Schlorholtz, Chair 
   Judy Korzenowski 
   Josephine McNeil 
   Tatjana Meschede 
   Alex Weiffenbach    
   Steve West 
 
Members Absent:  Donna Rigg, Vice Chair 
          
Staff Present:     Malcolm Lucas, Housing Planner 
   Jini Fairley, ADA/Sec. 504 Coordinator 

Lara Kritzer, Director of Housing and Community 
Development 

    
Public Present:  Sharyn Roberts, League of Women Voters Newton 
   Tom Schultz, Toll Brothers 
   Kathy Winters, Toll Brothers 
   William Adams, Toll Brothers 
   Stephen Buchbinder, Attorney 
   Pam Wright, Council 
   Julia Malakie, Council 
     
Malcolm Lucas, Housing Planner served as recorder, Esther Schlorholtz, Chair, 
called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. 
 

To view meeting documents, click here. 
 

1. Approval of February 2024 minutes 
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➢ Upon a motion by TM, JK seconded the motion. The February 2024 minutes were 
approved 6-1-0, with one member absent. 

2. 528 Boylston FH Project Review 

➢ KW gave a brief overview of 528 Boylston Street. It's comprised of seven parcels 
constituting 5.82 acres. She stated that they have received approval from Mass Housing in 
February 2023. They have filed for a comprehensive permit with the Zoning Board of 
Appeals in April 2023. She stated that they have had five meetings before with the ZBA 
since then and will go back again Wednesday, March 13th. 

➢ KW stated that there have been significant changes from the feedback they received from 
the ZBA members and the Newton community. The project has gone from 244 units to 
184, a reduction of 60 units. The floor area has been reduced from 493,000 square feet to 
361,000 square feet. There was an increase in the number of 3-bedroom units in the 
development by 31 units. The parking also has been reduced to get a ratio of 1.28 stalls 
per unit. Out of the 184 units there will be 46 affordable units (25%). The requirement is to 
have the affordable units at 80% Area Median Income (AMI) and they are working towards 
9 of the affordable units being at a deeper affordability level at 50% AMI. Three of the 3 
bedrooms will be at 50% and the other 13 will be at 80% AMI.  

➢ KW stated that there will be 10 accessible units, seven of them will be market rate and 
three will be affordable. They have not determined the exact unit mix of the accessible 
units. This will happen closer to the final approval, but all the remaining 174 units are 
adaptable.  

➢ KW then discussed the developer’s ranking of the FHC’s fair housing scorecard.  

• Affordability – 0 points, the number of below-market units will equal the 
requirements. 

• Accessibility – 0 points, the number of units will equal the requirements. 

• Visitability – 3 points, all housing will meet all three criteria. 

• Proximity to Employment – 1 point, development is ½ a mile from commercial or 
major employment. 

• Proximity to Public Transportation – 1 point 

• Discretionary Impact – 3 points 

➢ ES identified the inclusion of 9 apartments for people at 50% AMI and said that this would 
represent a higher score on affordability because the threshold requirement is to provide 
25% of units, all at the higher income of 80% AMI. She said there is a particular need to 
house households at lower incomes who are severely underserved. She also noted the 
increase of the higher number of 3-bedroom units by 31 as being a positive outcome for 
families. She said that family status is included as a Fair Housing protected class and it is a 
group that is often underserved. 

➢ JF clarified that all Chapter 40B projects can choose initially to do 20% of units at 50% AMI 
or 25% at 80% AMI. She said that developers can choose to do fewer units at lower 
incomes. She said she appreciated that the developers would do 9 units at 50% AMI. JF 
asked about nearby schools and transportation including a shuttle service. SB responded 
and stated that there is a pedestrian connection to Langley Road, and they will be making 
sidewalk improvements along the front of the project. He stated that there was 
communication about two years ago, to create a shuttle that would be available to other 



 

 

properties as well, and this would be a city shuttle. This shuttle would have to be privately 
funded and several properties would have to contribute in order for it to run. The route 
will be from the Chestnut Hill Green Line station to the Newton Center Green Line station. 
in connection with other projects. SB stated that in the past, we've agreed to participate in 
that. SB stated that it was spearheaded by the planning department’s transportation staff, 
which is no longer working for the city, so the conversation stopped. SB stated that Toll 
Brother’s would contribute but it is hard for one developer to take the responsibility 
because the cost is too expensive and not economically viable. Also, there may be a small 
number of people that will take advantage of it. In response to a question from JF about 
public transportation access, KW said she would provide the requested information. This 
was subsequently provided with information that the site is approximately 0.15 miles from 
the Route 52 bus stop that runs from Dedham to Watertown and leaves approximately 
every 45 minutes to an hour with service running from approximately 7 am to 7 pm. The 
site is also approximately 0.5 miles from the Route 60 stop at 325 Boylston Street which 
runs from Chestnut Hill to Kenmore and departs approximately every half hour from 5 am 
to midnight. 

➢ JF asked if the subsidy for some of the affordable units can be more deeply subsidized 
(30% AMI). JF reviewed that the developer is providing 10 accessible units and that the 
other 174 units will be adaptable. She noted that the developer has proposed to allocate 
the accessible units proportionally among the affordable and market rate units, with 3 
accessible affordable units and 7 accessible market rate units. She recommended that 
there be 6 affordable and more fully accessible apartments allowable because there are 
two different levels of affordability and three different size (BR) apartments, therefore 
with different rents. This recommendation would ensure that the accessible apartments 
are equally distributed by price/rent and size/type of apartments, and that leaves one 
accessible unit that the developer could choose to be either affordable or market rate. The 
developer said that they would consider the recommendation for accessible affordable 
units and would implement it provided this is legally allowable. JF offered additional 
guidance related to Massachusetts standards vs. other states.  

➢ ES thanked JF for her contribution to this discussion and appreciated her expertise. ES 
asked JF at what point she reviews accessibility and affordability in the development 
process. JF stated that there is not a formal place that she fits in the process. JF stated that 
she is working with Planning staff informally. She states she comes in once the building is 
almost complete if there are complaints with inspectional services. WA described how the 
developer has determined the choice of affordable and accessible units and said they 
would like to discuss this further with JF. SB stated that they would appreciate having JF’s 
input. He also stated that there has been substantial neighborhood opposition. SB stated 
he is always respectful of all parties involved. He stated that there has been great progress 
despite all of the pushback and changes in the development. SB recommended that JF 
should be involved in the city’s review in the beginning stages of a project to address 
accessibility issues or they can meet separately because it would be easier to make 
changes early in the development process. JF stated that she would be happy to do that 
although it is not her primary role because she is only involved when there are federal 
funds in the project. ES asked if there are any other comments and thanked the 
presenters. There were no other comments or questions. 

3. Affordable Housing Priorities Task Force Discussion 

➢ ES recapped what happened in the last meeting saying that this discussion will be a 
continuation of the earlier one so that the Committee can offer its input on how fair 



 

 

housing matters may be incorporated into the Task Force recommendations. She thanked 
JM and TM for agreeing to represent the Committee on the Task Force. She gave a brief 
overview of the goals of this Task Force. The goals are to establish an accurate affordable 
housing inventory and identify the housing needs and goals for city funding going forward, 
with input from the Affordable Housing Trust Fund, Housing Partnership and Fair Housing 
Committee. ES stated that the question that has been asked of the FHC is how the public 
monies should be prioritized for city-funded affordable housing in Newton that will 
affirmatively further fair housing. ES asked JM if she wanted to talk about the task force or 
the commitment. JM said she would comment as the discussion proceeds. 

➢ ES gave a reminder that the data analysis is about compiling accurate information on city 
funded affordable housing to date and that is the focus currently. ES stated that she was 
appreciative of the Task Force working with the city on a comprehensive tracking system. 
Specifically, she noted that the Task Force is working on collection of affordable housing 
supply and demand data in Newton to determine existing inventory and who has been 
served by income tier, unit/BR size (family status), age, race/ethnicity, disability 
(affordable and accessible), and public subsidy. The Task Force will then evaluate demand 
factors that place Newton within the metro and state context, which can be used to 
evaluate how Newton is promoting inclusion. She said that The Task Force is starting with 
City supported/funded housing, but there is also a need to inventory all Subsidized 
Housing Inventory units, and they will be working on this data collection too. 

➢ ES stated that the scope of the Fair Housing Committee is broader than only affordable 
housing. ES stated that affordable housing is key because income is an important part of 
addressing the needs of protected classes and that there is a high correlation between the 
characteristics of the protected classes and income characteristics. Fair housing covers all 
populations, and it's about fairness in housing. 

➢ SW said that because there is such a strong link between low income and protected class 
status, he recommends that the Task Force should prioritize that city funding be used to 
reach lower income populations, specially creating more units below 50% or 30% AMI. He 
said that the Task Force should also prioritize creating more accessible and affordable 
units, especially for those at 50% and 30% AMI. He said that, although this may not be 
directly related to the Task Force, he recommends that the City’s 5-year review of the 
Inclusionary Zoning (IZ) Ordinance should incorporate an analysis of a lower threshold 
requirement than the current number of 7 units. He recommended that the Trust and the 
City should designate money to address the fair housing complaint and enforcement 
process. He suggested that perhaps cities and towns could join to address fair housing 
complaints. ES thanked him for his valuable comments. She asked ML to share the minutes 
of the past Committee that occurred before SW joined as a member referring to review of 
Newton’s housing complaint process. She said this includes how the Health and Human 
Services Department manages the fair housing complaint process through its association 
with the Human Rights Commission and the Massachusetts Commission on Discrimination. 
She also noted that the Governor has proposed to create a state-wide fair housing office in 
the budget and said that hopefully that will create more efficiency and responsiveness in 
the complaint process as well as other matters including new resources and enforcement 
for fair housing. 

➢ ES reviewed some of the Task Force results, highlighting family status (with children) as an 
issue. She said the Task Force analysis showed that very few family units were built over 
the last 10 years in contrast to housing for seniors. She said that data show families with 
children face discrimination in housing access. She said that Newton has a rapidly growing 



 

 

aging population, and this is a valuable population to serve as well. She said that many 
seniors find it hard to move because of the high cost of housing in Newton and the metro 
area. She said the median sale price of a single-family home in Newton is $1.7 million 
(requiring an income of $417,000 to purchase). She noted that seniors downsizing can also 
free up more housing for new residents including families, younger people, and those of 
diverse backgrounds. She said that the basic problem from a fair housing perspective is 
that there is not enough housing for people of a variety of incomes, even for those that 
are upper income (120% AMI).  

➢ ES discussed the Task Force’s review of supportive housing needs for homeless and others 
with special service needs. She said the Task Force is also considering how Newton serves 
this type of housing which generally is an extremely low-income population. 

➢ JM asked about the issue she had raised at the last meeting related to the work of the fair 
housing subcommittee on lottery and lease-ups. She said that the Task Force would like to 
integrate the work of the subcommittee, but the focus now is on data collection instead of 
solutions. She said there is no easy answer to her pessimism about Newton’s ability to 
address the needs of the populations we want to serve. She said that no developers can 
reach extremely low-income populations without public subsidies because it is 
economically infeasible to do so. She said we need to find more commitment to public 
subsidy, including capital funds and rental subsidies, to achieve deep affordability. She said 
the lowest priced single-family home in Newton today on the market is about $900,000. 
She said the purchase and renovation costs make the likelihood of creating affordable 
housing for extremely low-income people out of existing housing is nil. ES pointed to 
various reasons for slow production of affordable housing. She noted the conclusion by 
the Task Force that for a 100% affordable housing project to be eligible for Low Income 
Housing Tax Credits and state subsidy resources, it must get to a density of 20 plus units. 
She said that there has been a 65% increase in housing construction cost over the past ten 
or so years. She said that there are 20,000 homes stuck in Boston waiting to be built, and 
the same issues are affecting Newton developers, including high interest rates, increasing 
material and labor costs, and supply chain delays. She said the solutions for affordable 
housing require higher density. She said that public subsidy sources are insufficient and 
have decreased enormously over the years. ES said the value of collecting accurate data is 
to have information, on a very pragmatic basis, that allows us to know what we have done, 
what we have, what we can do and how we get resources to do more. 

➢ ES reviewed Newton’s demographic data and housing stock analysis. She said that the Task 
Force showed that in 2020 (with some data flaws in the census created by the Pandemic), 
Newton was 75% white, 15% Asian, 3% Hispanic and 2% Black. She said she found data on 
the City’s website that showed Newton in 2010 was 80% white, 13% Asian, 4% Hispanic 
and 3% Black. She said the 1980 data showed Newton as being 95% white, 2% Asian, 1.3% 
Hispanic and 1.4% Black. She said that it will be important to evaluate this data and 
compare the metro area data that would show patterns of exclusion that Newton needs to 
consider as it seeks to affirmatively further fair housing. She said the cost of housing helps 
explain low levels of Hispanic and Black populations and stressed the importance of having 
housing options created in the city for people of different incomes and backgrounds. She 
also said that some of the causes relate to exclusionary decisions such as zoning 
restrictions designed to limit increasing the supply of housing, which was the primary 
reason the state created the MBTA Communities Act. 

➢ JM said that the Black population is decreasing all over the country, except maybe in the 
South. She said that unless we deal with income inequality, we will not be able to deal 



 

 

with the problem. ES said we must work on different solutions and that the cost of 
housing, limited ability to purchase, based on income inequalities, are fundamental to all 
of that. She noted that young people are not able to live in many metropolitan areas either 
and that metro Boston is among the most expensive in the whole country. She said that, in 
the absence of significant public subsidy sources, we must rely on private sector solutions 
like IZ to create some affordable housing opportunities. JM said the city needs to make the 
decision to increase funding for affordable housing, including possibly increasing the 
Community Preservation Act (CPA) rate. 

4. Fair Housing Training for Landlords and Tenants 

➢ ES stated that this virtual training is scheduled for June 18th at 7-8:30 pm. ES stated that 
she was grateful to AW and Planning for working with her. ES asked AW and JF if there 
were any questions on the old presentation that needed to be enhanced. ES asked ML to 
share the presentation with JF and AW so that they may offer recommendations. She said 
that Suffolk Law has agreed to offer this training again. They asked that this be a webinar 
zoom to ensure greater privacy for participants. ES said that the intention is to reach more 
tenants of the housing authority for this program, and she will be working with AW to 
implement that. 

5. Fair Housing Training for Community Policy Makers 

➢ ES stated that she has made progress on this topic, and she has met with Henry Korman 
and is looking to schedule a training on this topic for late May/June/July 2024. It has not 
been drafted yet and ES invited committee members who were interested in participating 
in working on this.  

➢ ES is working with J.A.L.S.A. Jewish Alliance for Law and Social Action on their confronting 
history of housing discrimination training. ES stated that she thought that that would be a 
good companion piece to focus on policy makers. Their virtual training is on March 18, 
from 6:30 to 8pm. Citizens Housing and Planning Association is hosting, ES stated that a 
person who would like to sign up can go to CHAPA’s webpage. ES asked if someone from 
the Committee could sign up because it would be helpful to have input. The training is free 
and on Zoom.  

6. Resident Experience & Training for Owners/Managers/Leasing Agents 

➢ ES stated that on May 1st Maloney properties will present to the FHC to receive guidance 
on setting up a pilot training program that the Committee will start with and to include the 
City. ES stated that this is about inclusion, addressing bias and having owners, managers, 
leasing agents be accountable to use the best practices on how to reduce the negative 
impacts. She said that she is very excited about all the training programs we are planning 
and thinks that these will provide a lot of benefits to our efforts to affirmatively further fair 
housing. 

7. Subcommittee Updates 

• Lottery Results & Lease-ups Sub-Committee 

➢ TM stated that the next meeting is scheduled for March 13th and that they are 
waiting for information from SDI about the four recent developments. The data will 
be the focus of the meeting. 

• Membership & Nominating Sub-Committee 

➢ No update 



 

 

• Fair Housing Award Sub-Committee 

➢ ES stated that the date for the Shelia Mondshein Award Ceremony is on May 13th at 
4pm. ES asked the Committee members to attend and the Mayor, Susan Albright 
and herself will be presenting. The award will be given to Deb Crossley and Vicki 
Danberg. She said she informed Sheila Mondshein’s spouse of the award recipients, 
and he was pleased to learn about the awardees. She asked if any other members of 
the Committee wished to be part of the ceremony to let her know. 

8.  Fair Housing Committee Priorities Discussion 

FH Protected Groups 

• Promote housing choice for diverse populations to advance Affirmatively Furthering 
Fair Housing (AFFH), with focus on race/ethnicity, public subsidy, family status, and 
disability 

• Promote Diversity, Equity, Inclusion and Belonging in Newton 

• Promote effective processes/practices for new affordable homeownership and 
resales 

• Promote improved practices for real estate professionals to achieve more housing 
choice for diverse populations 

• Identify and work to overcome barriers to successful tenancies and to improve 
processes/practices for tenant selection in lottery and market rate multifamily rental 
housing 

Learning/Teaching 

• Enhance FH literature and website information and access for the public 

• Promote FH training for real estate professionals, landlords, tenants, the public and 
committee members 

Data and Analysis   

• Promote data collection on multi-family rental and new homeownership occupancy 

• Enhance Project Review of Housing Developments to advance AFFH 

• Support AI/Consortium Fair Housing Testing and FH testing in Newton 

Collaboration 

• Collaborate with Related Newton Commissions and Committees to increase 
affordable housing for households of various sizes and lower incomes and to 
encourage increased funding for affordable housing 

• Promote affordable housing production in coordination with other City commissions 
and committees 

• Support federal, state and city initiatives that promote AFFH 

• Collaborate with Human Rights Commission on Fair Housing Complaint Process 

• Contribute to Newton’s FH-related plans 

• Address committee membership appointments with representation from Human 
Rights Commission and legal counsel with FH specialty 



 

 

Next meeting Wednesday, April 3, 2024 

*Supplementary materials are available for public review in the Planning Department of City Hall (basement) the Friday before the 

meeting. For more information contact Malcolm Lucas at 617.796.1149. The location of this meeting/event is wheelchair accessible and 
Reasonable Accommodations will be provided to persons with disabilities who require assistance. If you need a Reasonable 

Accommodation, please contact the city of Newton’s ADA/Section 504 Coordinator, Jini Fairley, at least two business days in advance (2 

weeks for ASL or CART) of the meeting/event: jfairley@newtonma.gov or (617) 796-1253. The city’s TTY/TDD direct line is: 617-796-1089. 

For the Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS), please dial 711 
 


